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From the Principal’s Desk…

Parent and Community Club (PACC)

A very big thank you to Shaun and all of the
supporters and helpers in our PACC co-ordinating,
planning and facilitating the Mother’s Day Stall last
Thursday. We are very grateful for all the work the
PACC has put in towards making the Stall a big
success and giving the children an opportunity to
buy a gift for their mums. Thanks also to all the
other wonderful parent helpers on the day.

Reminder: Professional Practice Day- 
Student Free (OSHC options available)

Camp Australia currently has bookings ‘open’ for a
full day of care during our upcoming Curriculum
Day on Tuesday 28th May. Any parents who are
intending to use this service are urged to BOOK
NOW to avoid the program being cancelled.

Open Night

Thank you to the many families that visited our
school for the annual Education Week Open Night.
The feel for the evening was very relaxed. Families
were very appreciative of the teaching and learning
that was on display throughout every classroom.

The smell of freshly cooked sausages, spinning
twirly birds, crashing cup stackers and the buzz of
drones flying within the school were some of the
highlights of the evening. 
Winners of Passport will be announced at the end
of the week!



Education Support Staff Appreciation Day

Our staff celebrated Education Support Day yesterday. We encourage the CPS
community to join in and acknowledge the wonderful work our ES staff do in the
classroom and administration. Thank you so much to Jan, Rachael, Ria, Joanna, Libby,
Les, Michelle, Despina, Carol, Ann, Gab, Lynn and Jeanette for keeping our school
running and by supporting our students to learn, our teachers to teach and engaging our
community in our influencing school. Your efforts are very much appreciated!

Education Support staff have a range of roles and responsibilities across the school that
should be acknowledged and appreciated.
These include:

Daily classroom and targeted supports in the classroom for individuals and groups of
students
Managing lost property, donated foods, sickbay
Maintaining the running of the office and managing all school business transactions
Supporting families with state school relief
Training and overseeing anaphylaxis needs for students & staff
Facilities and grounds maintenance
Resource Smart Schools program facilitation and garden club supports
Supporting and running community events, such as Bookfair and Biggest Morning Tea

 And so much more! 

We literally could not run the school without them! 
Please be sure to say a big ‘Thank you’ to our ES staff this week, for all that they do for
our students and our school.
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Open Night Photos

Focus on Numeracy

This week, I would like to focus on how Numeracy is taught within the school. Although
only a snapshot, the below information will enlighten you about phases of teaching, unit
and the structure of a lesson.

 The lesson sequence for Maths incorporates 4 main phases (tiers):

Tier 1: High quality differentiated instruction catering for all students’ needs in home
class teaching sessions.
Tier 2: Targeted Booster groups are designed for students to work for 5 successive
sessions in ‘like’ ability groups as intensive teaching to ‘boost’ all students forward in
their learning. These sessions are based on achievement data and should provide
stretch for all students.
Tier 3: Short burst Intervention sessions as the last level of intervention for students
who have not reached the expected achievement standards for that critical concept.
Tier 4: Follow up on challenging concepts for students through individualised maths
learning goals, 1-on-1 teacher conferences and focus group teaching for similar
needs in Second Work Time built into the Maths Workshop Model
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Focus on Numeracy - continued from previous page



Unit Focus
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Books, Books,
Books!

Clear out your old books and swap for some other ones for winter.  

The book exchange is located in the Eulinga building between 5/6D and 5/6K. 

Students can exchange their books when they visit the library with their class. 



STUDENTS’ OF THE WEEK
Prep L Lily

For showing ‘careful counting’ during Maths lessons - great
work!

Prep W Ellie
For demonstrating resilience by having a go at challenging

tasks.

Prep Y Angelo For showing good manners in class.

1/2 M

Zhara For being a great helper in the class.

Veer For being a positive role model for his peers.

1/2 P

Amalea For settling well into her new school.

Selma For pursuing her best in our Maths Workshops.

1/2 S

Haru
For pursuing his personal best in Reader’s Workshop and

working hard towards his goals in Second Work Time.

Maria
Pursuing her personal best with a very positive attitude

towards her work!

3/4 B Rose Her continuous hard work in class!

3/4 N

Kunwar For being a great team member in Soccer during ¾ sport.

Isabelle
For always being willing to support others and help them

understand new concepts.

3/4 T

Amelia
For having a mature approach to completing her work tasks

and always being able to explain her thinking.

Kosta
For his mature approach to making sure he understands the

strategies he uses to solve maths problems.

5/6 W

Oscar
For giving his best and having a go at doing his long division

independently. Well done Oscar!

Zac
For your quick thinking multiplication and division facts that

show what a wonderful mathematician you are. Keep it up Zac!









Are you searching for a fun and memorable way to celebrate your child's birthday at school? 

Look no further than… "The Birthday Bucket"!

This PACC (Parent and Community Club) innovative idea ensures that your child's special day is
marked with excitement and joy, right in their classroom.
The concept is simple: order a Birthday Bucket and watch as a festive bucket filled with delicious
treats arrives at your child's classroom. You have the choice between two classic goodies: Zooper
Doopers or Killer Pythons.

But why should you consider The Birthday Bucket for your child's celebration? Here are a few
compelling reasons:

Inclusivity: The Birthday Bucket ensures that every child in the classroom gets to participate in
celebrating your child's birthday. Instead of singling out one child, this approach creates a sense of
unity and inclusivity among classmates.

Convenience: Planning birthday celebrations for your child can be time-consuming and stressful.
The Birthday Bucket takes the hassle out of organising classroom festivities like cakes and lolly
bags. With just a simple order, you can ensure that your child's birthday doesn't go unnoticed,
without the need for elaborate planning or coordination.

Memorable Experience: Imagine the delight on your child's face as their classmates gather around
to enjoy the treats from The Birthday Bucket. It's a memorable experience, creating lasting
memories of their school birthdays.

Supporting the Classroom: By opting for The Birthday Bucket, you're not only treating your child
and their classmates but also supporting the classroom environment. These small gestures
contribute to a positive and joyful atmosphere in the school, enhancing the overall learning
experience for everyone involved.

In conclusion, The Birthday Bucket offers a simple yet effective way to celebrate your child's
special day in school. It promotes inclusivity, convenience, and memorable experiences for your
child and their classmates. 

So why not make your child's next birthday one to remember with The Birthday Bucket?

Cost: $15…..Payable to the administration office in person or by phone.

Regards,

Shaun
Parent and Community Club President

The Birthday Bucket 





LOST PROPERTY!

Our lost property area is currently FULL!

A reminder that students are responsible
for their own belongings. 

Please put name labels on all clothing items, jackets, 
lunchboxes and drink bottles to prevent loss and reduce waste.

Our Lost Property tub is located just outside the office area, 
please have a look for your belongings 

and please leave the area tidy.






